Downgrading FAQ’s
Do I need to DG for club events?

No, DG only applies to area qualifiers. If you do not intend to enter an area qualifier you should not apply to DG. You can enter club level competitions in open sections. 
How do I get hold of the competition record?

You need to contact the relevant governing body, BD, BE or BS. It is the applicant’s responsibility to obtain these records and the application will be refused if the record is not included.

Should I post or email the application?

We would prefer to receive applications by email.

Do I need to re-apply every year?
All conditions will be detailed in your reply letter. If you are required to re-apply in the future it will be stated in the letter. Please keep hold of the letter and be prepared to show it to the organiser when you compete at a qualifier.

My horse was DG under your old rules prior to the change in 2011. Is this honoured?

Yes all DG’s under our old rules are honoured. If in doubt please call the office and we can help. It is better to call well in advance of your qualifier to avoid disappointment. 
